TOWN OF NEW IPSWICH

661 Turnpike Rd New Ipswich NH 03071

MEETING MINUTES

Board of Selectmen’s Meeting
Tuesday, March 5, 2019

PRESENT: Selectmen, David Lage, Chairman, and John Veeser; Town Administrator, Carlotta Pini.

Chairman Lage opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

He made announcements about Voting on Tuesday, March 12 from 7:00 a.m. — 7:00 p.m. at Mascenic;
Candidates’ Night on Tuesday, March 5 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Office; Police Station tour March 9 10-2 and
online; and the Mother son dance 3/16. 50s theme

The Board reviewed correspondence, and asked the Town Administrator to schedule SWRPC to meet with board
re: beautification project.

Chairman Lage made a call for volunteers for various Town boards and committees, and mentioned that the
Town is hiring a Pool Director.

The Board agreed that there is no role for the Town to play in Freedom Park Coop’s efforts to remove an
abandoned mobile home from the Park.

The Board asked Carlotta to put the Fire Brigade building on Town’s insurance.

Chairman Lage read aloud an email from Rachel Anderson, candidate for the School Board, who was unable to
attend Candidate’s Night, but encouraged residents to reach out to her with questions.

The Board asked Carlotta to email Senator Melanie Levesque’s office about coming to a meeting; schedule a
meeting with the UNH Coop Extension Rep; add the police and fire chiefs to noise ordinance waiver form.

The Board discussed meeting to look at the Old Town Hall, but no date was set.

At 7:55 p.m. the Board returned from non-public session, noting that the minutes had been sealed. Selectman
Veeser made a motion to adjourn. Selectman Lage seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
Carlotta Pini

John'E. Veeser
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